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Concerning Teachers’ Rights
Direct Dialogue with Senior Officers of the University
Please join the CUTA members’ meeting at Lu-ming Restaurant,
Benjamin Franklin Centre, November 29, 12:30p.m.
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President: Wong Chi Sum Chairman: Chan King Ming

The following is a brief report of the main issues that CUTA faced in the past year. If members
have any comments, please discuss during the coming Annual General Meeting (AGM).

During the past year, the representatives of CUTA kept good contacts with the university
administration in various committees and special meetings. In those occasions, we reflect
members’ opinions on issues that have impact on them and the administrative arrangements of
the university. Some issues have received positive feedback while others still need our
continuous efforts. First of all, the university adopts a new on-line performance evaluation
system and creates a lot of confusion. We received complaints about different issues such as
colleagues do not have chance to express their opinions on their evaluation, the purpose and
standards of evaluation are unclear, the newly created three-band system has little introduction,
various departments and faculties use very different policies and procedures, etc. We have
conveyed these messages to the university and the administration responded that they would look
into the issues and made necessary improvement.

For years, CUTA has been requesting the university to resolve issues related to the salary
level, job title and status issues of instructors in order to improve the working environment and
career prospects for these colleagues. Starting from August last year, instructors are re-titled to
lecturers and they gain the status of university teachers according to the Ordinance. We have



discussed with the university concerning the participation of these colleagues in department and
faculty boards, and Senate. As the university has existing mechanism to elect representatives
from teachers in the research track for faculty boards and Senate, we had agreed to use similar
method for these administrative bodies. However, the university originally proposed that only
two or three representatives from the teaching-track staff can be elected into department boards
because only about one-third of issues handled by department boards are about teaching. We
disagreed and counter-proposed that for departments with less than one-third teaching track
colleagues, all of them should be included in the department boards. Election should be
necessary only for a very small number of departments that may have more than one-third
teaching track colleagues. However, this practice should be reviewed as soon as possible. The
university agreed to our proposal. Unfortunately, another union insisted that all teaching track
colleagues must be included in department boards at the same time. The university used this as a
reason and put everything on hold up to now. We will try our best to come up with agreement so
that teaching track colleagues can participate in department boards, faculty boards, Senate and
other university administrative committees as soon as possible.

Last year, the university promised to invite colleagues who hold “teaching fellow” to
change their job title to “senior lecturer”. As far as we know, this has been done. Starting from
this year, the university introduces peer evaluation for teaching track colleagues who apply for
promotion. The original purpose is to lower the reliance on using students’ evaluation as the
indicator of teaching performance. However, this can also be manipulated by decision makers.
We have made several important recommendations such as allowing colleagues to appoint at one
of the peer evaluator and the university must explain clearly about the procedure, content and
purpose of peer evaluation to colleagues who need to adopt it. We will ask the university to
review the experiences of this year and discuss with the university whenever necessary.

After about ten years of discussion and preparation, the university informs CUTA that most
of the legal documents and procedures have been completed for the re-organization of the
Council of the university. The major directions of re-organization include: (1) reduce the number
from more than 50 to about 25; (2) large reduce the number and proportion of top administrative
staff in the Council; (3) teachers and other staff can elect representatives to the Council; (4)
undergraduate and post-graduate students can have representatives in the Council. In principle,
we agree with these directions. As far as we know, the undergraduate student union still has
some concerns. We hope that they can reach agreement with the university so that the re-
organization can be implemented as soon as possible.

The other issue that CUTA has been discussing with the university is the benefits of retirees.
In principle, the university has agreed to study the possibilities of granting similar rights as
alumni to retirees in using university facilities. Concerning the extension of services beyond
retirement age, the university said it has adopted a more standard set of procedures and standards.
However, some colleagues told us that there are variations among departments and the standards
are unreasonably high. We will follow up on these issues. Another important issue is that
colleagues who are hired on or after 2005 could not enjoy the benefit of using the university
clinic. Without this benefit, it is difficult for them to join the existing health insurance scheme for
retirees. In the past year, we have been discussing with the university. If the university can
sponsor part of the fees and a large number of colleagues will like to join similar insurance



scheme, some health insurance scheme may be arranged for future retires. This will be extremely
difficult but we still want to pursue because it may be really important for retirees. We hope that
members can support our work in this regard.

With regard to the internal affairs of CUTA, we have continued to use email to
communicate and solicit members’ opinions so that we can reflect them to the university more
efficiently. We will continue this practice in the coming year. We have used some of our reserve
money to build up our webpage and our vice chancellor has provided his calligraphy on the
Chinese name of CUTA to be put on our webpage. The webpage is now operational and
members can get on it through the university website or directly go into it
(http://www.cuhk.edu.hk/cuta). As personnel policies of the university will usually affect both
teachers and other staff, we are planning to form a joint committee with the Chinese University
Staff Association (CUSA). Members of the joint committee will be the office-bearers of the two
unions. We hope that this will improve our efficiency when we discuss with the university.
Finally, the university does not provide the softcopy of the email address of all the teachers to us
because of privacy concern. We will continue to ask for this resource. At the time being, we hope
our members can help provide information of CUTA to other teachers and ask them to join us.

Similar to the past, we continue to serve some colleagues by providing professional advices
and helping them to resolve some difficulties in this year. We have continued to discuss with the
university concerning the access to the data that colleagues may have saved in their office
computers.

As an overall summary for this year, we have maintained a fair relationship with the
university. Our vice-chancellor, Professor Joseph Sung continues to show his concerns to front-
line teachers. We keep good communication with the new JCC (joint Consultative Committee)
Chairman, Professor FOK Tai-fai (Pro-VC). However, facing the difficult environment of the
higher education sector in Hong Kong, we should not be over optimistic about the working
environment and future salary and benefits. We hope that more colleagues can join CUTA and
participate in our work to further improve our working environment and obtain better results in
teaching and research. We sincerely hope that the university management can understand and
respect the opinions of front-line teachers in creating a better future for our university.

Please complete the reply slip or notify us by calling 3943-8997 or email
cuta@cuhk.edu.hk if you can attend the Annual General Meeting.



